#### FEBRUARY 2020 Newsletter









Pro Shop 360-457-6501 Club House 360-457-7348 824 S. Lindberg Rd., Port Angeles, WA 98362

Photo: Michael Petersen

#### PRO SHOP NEWS

#### Chad Wagner Reporting, PGA Head Golf Professional

Ladies & Gentlemen,

If you have not done so already, please make sure you get signed up for the 2020 Super Bowl Scramble. Entry form was emailed out but they are also available in the pro-shop! This two-person scramble is a 9am shotgun on February 2nd.

The Men's and Ladies Club Tournament Schedules will be approved at the February meeting. As soon as they are complete we will make sure to post them around the property as well as email them out to all members.

Just like last year I will be posting my 2020 WWC Pro-Member schedule. I have signed up for around 10 events this year and want to give everyone interested a chance at participating.

February is the final month of the no posting season. Regular posting will start on March 1st. Handicap fees must be paid by January 28th. 2020 voluntary fee sheets are available in pro shop.

March 2nd will be the start of the High School golf season. A calendar will be sent out after the February board meeting with matches and practice information.

The John Wayne Sadler will be held at Wine Valley Golf Club on April 25th & 26th. If you have never attended one of these, I highly recommend it; one of my favorite trips of the year. A flyer and sign-up will be sent out soon.

Save The Date: Gorge Vale

June 14th at Peninsula Golf Club

June 28th at Gorge Vale

Best Regards, Chad Wagner



#### Peninsula Golf Club February 2020 Page 2

## From the President

Deborah Jacobs

The 2020-2021 Budget was approved by the Equity Membership, by a vote of 40(yes) to 2(no) at the Annual Membership meeting on January 22, 2020. We would like to "thank" all members who participated in the voting process for supporting our Club and the Board of Directors.

With our new approved budget and accrued savings, we are finally in a position to commence long awaited projects, starting with a new clubhouse roof. Repairs to the parking lot, cart paths and new equipment for the course are also in planning.

Funds for these projects would not be available if wasn't for the careful planning, hard work and diligent oversight of our finances by our employees, Board of Directors and the cooperation and patience of our members.

We are looking forward with great enthusiasm to improving our Club and making it a great place to enjoy and play golf.

Thank you for your support.

Deborah, President Board of Directors

Membership Report—January 21, 2019						
	<u>Name</u>	<b>Effective</b>				
Applications:						
Resignations	Bud Fraser, Sngl Cert	12/31/2019				
	Blain Donajue Sng Jr	01/31/2020				
Status Change						
Membership Totals						
Certificate	133					
Junior	<u>4</u>					
Certif-non-resid.	3					
Associate	6					
TOTAL	146					

Golf Rules

Gary McLaughlin

#### What is the Ruling?

How many holes must a player complete to post an 18-hole score?

A. 13 B. 14 C. 15

The answer will be posted in the clubhouse.

#### Administrator News Laurie McDonald

Voluntary fee sheets are due by January 31, 2020 so if you haven't turned yours in, you will be/or have been deactivated in the system. Don't fret just turn it in and I will get you reinstated. Voluntary Fee sheets are in the pro shop and on the counter in the clubhouse for your use. I can also send you a pdf and add the total on your account.

The 2020-2021 Budget passed at the annual Budget Membership meeting. Please keep in mind we discuss other club business at these

meetings. We encourage our members to come in and keep up to date on the club activities.

Please feel free to stop by the office on Tuesday and Thursday between 8:30 and 3:00 pm. With errands, please come find me specifically at my desk between 10–11 am and 1-2 pm. Of course, if you have a specific need just call and we can set up an appointment. (360) 452-6856

Thanks, Laurie



# Peninsula Golf Club February 2020 Page 3 CLUBHOUSE NEWS Rena Parish Golf Humor

**CLUBHOUSE NEWS** 

Rena Parish

Our spring and summer schedule is filling up very quickly with private parties. Going to be a busy vear at the clubhouse!

Members may call in drink orders to the Clubhouse from the Pro Shop. We can deliver them to you but cannot give multiple drinks to a member to carry to the Pro Shop. We must hand the drink to the person drinking the alcohol. Sorry for any inconvenience.

Thank you, Rena Parish and Clubhouse Staff

pgcrenaparish@gmail.com or call the clubhouse *at 360-457-7348.* 

A young man with a few hours to spare one afternoon figures that if he hurries and plays very fast, he can get in nine holes before he has to head home. As he is about to tee off, an old gentleman shuffles onto the tee and asks if he can join him. Although worried this will slow him up, the younger man says, "Of course."

To his surprise, the old man plays quickly. He doesn't hit the ball very far, but it goes straight. Furthermore, the old man moves along without wasting any time.

When they reach the 9th fairway, the young man is facing a tough shot. A large pine tree sits in front of his ball, directly between it and the green.

After several minutes pondering how to hit the shot, the old man says, "You know, when I was your age, I'd hit the ball right over that tree."

With the challenge before him, the young man swings hard, hits the ball, watches it fly into the branches, rattle around, and land with a thud a foot from where it had started.

"Of course," says the old man, "when I was your age, that tree was only three feet tall."

https://www.golf.com/tour-and-news/best-golf-jokes

### Ladies Club Notes Sandy Granger

The ladies golf on Wednesdays at 10 a.m. Weather permitting, a golf game is enjoyed. Weather not permitting, there is usually card playing and lunch on the schedule! Guests are welcome on Wednesday mornings!!

Save the date: Gold Mountain Ladies Club Invitational, June 25, 2020, Ladies Four Ball Best Ball. More info to follow as the lovely summer months approach!!

We hope all of our members are enjoying a safe and warm winter!! Happy Valentine's Day to all!



**Greg Shield** 

The KONP Home Show is fast approaching. This will be our chance to show the public who we are and what PGC has to offer in our community. We would like to promote memberships, hole sponsorships, and business memberships. The ladies club could also provide information about the PGC ladies club.

Starting the 16th of February, we'll have sign-ups in the clubhouse and the pro shop. We need your participation!! Hoping you will come out and support the growth of our club. Thank you.

The KONP Home Show is at the Port Angeles High School Gymnasium complex on March 14<sup>th</sup> & 15<sup>th</sup>, 2020. Hours are Sat: 9:30am-4pm, Sun: 9:30 am-3pm

#### GORGE VALE — HOME AND HOME



JUNE 14, 2020 at PGC

June 28, 2020 at Gorge Vale

**Save the Dates** 





# February 2020



SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	SAT
						1
2 Super Bowl Scramble 9 a.m. Shotgun	3 Clubhouse Closed	4	5 Ladies Club	6 Men's Club	7	8
9	10 Clubhouse Closed	11	12  Ladies Club	13 Men's Club	14 Valentine's	15
16	17 Presidents' Day Clubhouse Closed	18 Greens & House Committee Meetings 5 pm. Board 6 pm Members Welcome	19  Ladies Club	20 Men's Club	21	22
23	24  Clubhouse Closed	25	26  Ladies Club	27 Men's Club	28	29

Clubhouse Hours Feb 1—Feb 29, 2020

Monday Closed

Tuesday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Wednesday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Thursday 06:30 am to 7:00 pm
Friday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Saturday 11:00 am to 4:00 pm
Sunday 07:00 am to 4:00 pm

Newsletter Editor—Sandy Granger rsgranger50@hotmail.com 360-461-2203



Golf Professional Chad Wagner 360-457-6501 cwagner@peninsulagolf.club

Administrator Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856 pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

<u>Clubhouse</u> 360-457-7348 \*Call Rena Parish to book your Party or Special Events

pgcrenaparish@gmail.com Superintendent Tory Clayton 360-457-6508